Comisiynydd Plant Cymru Children's Commissioner for Wales

To: Vaughan Gething MS

Dear Vaughan,

Minister for Health and Social Services

Re: Welsh medium mental health provision for children and young people

Via email only

I am writing in relation specifically to progress made against recommendation 26 of the Children, Young People and Education Committee's *Mind Over Matter* report, published in 2018:

26 August 2020

That the Welsh Government ensure the T4CYP Programme undertake a comprehensive piece of work on the current and future availability of Welsh language emotional and mental health support services.

As I reflected in my response to the committee's follow up consultation to *Mind over Matter*, I have not seen evidence that this comprehensive piece of work has been or is being undertaken.

I am also unclear as to where responsibility for this work now lies, following the changes to T4CYP's responsibilities.

I am pleased that the need for this work is recognised in the Together for Mental Health Delivery Plan as a priority, however I am concerned that there is little data published on availability of services or how often young people are actively offered a Welsh medium service.

I would be grateful for an update on the progress of Welsh Government against this recommendation.

Yours sincerely,

Sally



Tŷ Ystumllwynarth/Oystermouth House Llys Siarter/Charter Court, Phoenix Way Abertawe/Swansea SA7 9FS 01792 765600

2 Whed

post@comisiynyddplant.cymru post@childrenscommissioner.wales comisiynyddplant.cymru childrenscommissioner.wales

Croesawn ohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg yn ogystal â'r Saesneg ac mewn amryw o fformatau We welcome correspondence in the medium of Welsh and English as well as alternative formats

Comisiynydd Plant Cymru Children's Commissioner for Wales

Sally Holland Comisiynydd Plant Cymru Children's Commissioner for Wales

cc. Jo Jordan, National Programme Director for Mental Health, NHS Wales

Jo Maddaford, Head of Children's Mental Health & Vulnerable Groups, Welsh Government

Lynne Neagle, Chair, Children, Young People and Education Committee

Aled Roberts, Welsh Language Commissioner

